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JAMESTOWNñWALKING  WITH  H ISTORY 

Yard Waste Collection Resumes  

Regular Standards on June 5 
 

Relaxed rules from Ice Storm Debris collections Ends 

3ÏÌɯ/ÜÉÓÐÊɯ2ÌÙÝÐÊÌÚɯ#Ì×ÈÙÛÔÌÕÛɯÐÚɯÊÖÕÊÓÜËÐÕÎɯËÌÉÙÐÚɯ×ÐÊÒÜ×ɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯ,ÈÙÊÏɯƚ-ƛȮɯƖƔƕƘɯ(ÊÌɯ2ÛÖÙÔȭɯɯ

3ÏÌɯÚÛÖÙÔɯØÜÈÓÐŗÌËɯÈÚɯÈɯ%ÌËÌÙÈÓɯ#ÐÚÈÚÛÌÙɯÉàɯ%$, ȭɯɯ6ÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÚÛÖ×ɯËÌÉÙÐÚɯ×ÐÊÒÜ×ɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯÐÊÌɯÚÛÖÙÔɯ

ÖÕɯ3ÏÜÙÚËÈàȮɯ)ÜÕÌɯƙȮɯƖƔƕƘȭɯɯ3ÏÜÚȮɯÞÏÌÕɯÞÌɯÙÌÚÜÔÌɯàÈÙËɯÞÈÚÛÌɯ×ÐÊÒÜ×ɯÖÕɯ6ÌËÕÌÚËÈàȮɯ)ÜÕÌɯƕƕȮɯ

ƖƔƕƘȮɯÞÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÌÕÍÖÙÊÐÕÎɯÖÜÙɯÕÖÙÔÈÓɯÙÜÓÌÚȭɯɯ6ÌɯÏÈËɯÛÖɯÌÚÛÈÉÓÐÚÏɯÛÏÌɯÌÕËɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÐÊÌɯÚÛÖÙÔɯËÌÉÙÐÚɯ

ÊÓÌÈÕɯÜ×ɯ-ɯÐÛɯÐÚɯÛÏÌɯËÌÈËÓÐÕÌɯÈÍÛÌÙɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÞÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÕÖÛɯÙÌÊÌÐÝÌɯÈÕàɯÙÌÐÔÉÜÙÚÌÔÌÕÛɯÍÙÖÔɯ%$, ȭ 

 

2ÏÖÙÛÓàɯÈÍÛÌÙɯÛÏÌɯÐÊÌɯÚÛÖÙÔɯÞÌɯÙÌÓÈßÌËɯÖÜÙɯÙÜÓÌÚɯÈÉÖÜÛɯàÈÙËɯÞÈÚÛÌɯ×ÐÊÒÜ×ȭɯɯ3ÏÐÚɯÞÈÚɯËÖÕÌɯÛÖɯÚ×ÌÌËɯ

Ü×ɯÛÏÌɯÙÌÊÖÝÌÙàɯÈÕËɯ×ÙÖÝÐËÌɯÛÏÌɯÊÐÛÐáÌÕÚɯÞÐÛÏɯÈÕɯÌÈÚÐÌÙɯÔÌÛÏÖËɯÛÖɯËÐÚ×ÖÚÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÔÈÛÌÙÐÈÓȭɯɯ3ÏÌɯ

3ÖÞÕɯÜÚÌËɯÐÛÚɯÏÌÈÝàɯÌØÜÐ×ÔÌÕÛȮɯÙÌÕÛÈÓɯÌØÜÐ×ÔÌÕÛȮɯÚÛÈřɯÍÙÖÔɯÈÓÓɯËÌ×ÈÙÛÔÌÕÛÚɯÈÕËɯ×ÖÚÐÛÐÖÕÚȮɯÈÕËɯÈɯ

ÚÜÉÊÖÕÛÙÈÊÛÖÙɯÛÖɯÊÖÓÓÌÊÛɯÖÝÌÙɯƜƔƔɯÛÖÕÚɯÖÍɯËÌÉÙÐÚɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯÌÝÌÕÛȭɯɯ6ÌɯÊÖÓÓÌÊÛɯÈÉÖÜÛɯƘƙƔɯÛÖÕÚɯÐÕɯÈɯÕÖÙɪ

ÔÈÓɯàÌÈÙȭɯɯ3ÏÌɯËÖÞÕÚÐËÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÐÚɯÞÖÙÒɯÐÚɯÞÌɯÏÈËɯÛÖɯËÌÓÈàɯÊÌÙÛÈÐÕɯÍÜÕÊÛÐÖÕÚɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÞÌɯÈÙÌɯÕÖÞɯÉÌÎÐÕɪ

ÕÐÕÎɯÛÖɯÊÈÛÊÏɯÜ×ɯÖÕȭɯɯ3ÏÐÚɯÐÚɯÞÏàɯÞÌɯÕÌÌËɯÛÖɯÙÌÛÜÙÕɯÛÖɯÖÜÙɯÕÖÙÔÈÓɯ×ÖÓÐÊÐÌÚȭɯɯ2ÖÔÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÒÌàɯÙÜÓÌÚɯ

ÛÏÈÛɯÕÌÌËɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÍÖÓÓÖÞÌËɯÐÕÊÓÜËÌȯ 

¶ ,ÈÛÌÙÐÈÓɯÔÜÚÛɯÉÌɯÊÜÛɯÛÖɯƚɯÍÌÌÛɯÐÕɯÓÌÕÎÛÏɯÖÙɯÓÌÚÚȭ 

¶ ,ÈÛÌÙÐÈÓɯÚÏÖÜÓËɯÕÖÛɯÞÌÐÎÏɯÔÖÙÌɯÛÏÈÕɯƙƔɯ×ÖÜÕËÚȭ 

¶ 6ÌɯËÖɯÕÖÛɯ×ÐÊÒɯÜ×ɯàÈÙËɯÞÈÚÛÌɯÛÏÈÛɯÏÈÚɯÉÌÌÕɯÊÜÛȮɯÔÖÞÌËȮɯÖÙɯÖÛÏÌÙÞÐÚÌɯÎÌÕÌÙÈÛÌËɯÉàɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÙÒɯÖÍɯÊÖÕÛÙÈÊɪ
ÛÖÙÚȭɯɯ"ÖÕÛÙÈÊÛÖÙÚɯÏÐÙÌËɯÛÖɯÊÜÛɯÛÙÌÌÚɯÈÕËɯÚÏÙÜÉÚȮɯÛÙÐÔɯÛÙÌÌÚɯÈÕËɯÚÏÙÜÉÚȮɯÔÖÞɯàÈÙËÚȮɯÌÛÊȭɯÈÙÌɯÙÌÚ×ÖÕÚÐÉÓÌɯÍÖÙɯ

ÏÈÜÓÐÕÎɯÖřɯÛÏÌɯÔÈÛÌÙÐÈÓɯÛÏÌàɯÎÌÕÌÙÈÛÌȭɯɯ3ÏÌɯ3ÖÞÕɯÞÐÓÓɯÕÖÛɯ×ÐÊÒɯÜ×ɯÛÏÐÚɯÔÈÛÌÙÐÈÓȭɯɯ6ÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÐÕÍÖÙÔɯÛÏÌɯ×ÙÖ×ɪ

ÌÙÛàɯÖÞÕÌÙɤÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÚÐÛÌɯÞÏÌÕɯÞÌɯÉÌÊÖÔÌɯÈÞÈÙÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÐÚɯÚÐÛÜÈÛÐÖÕȭɯɯ(ÍɯÕÌÊÌÚÚÈÙàȮɯÞÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÍÖÓÓÖÞɯÜ×ɯ

ÞÐÛÏɯÌÕÍÖÙÊÌÔÌÕÛɯÈÊÛÐÖÕÚɯÈÚɯÈÓÓÖÞÌËɯÉàɯ3ÖÞÕɯ×ÖÓÐÊÐÌÚȭ 

¶ 6ÌɯËÖɯÕÖÛɯ×ÐÊÒɯÜ×ɯÓÖÖÚÌɯÓÌÈÝÌÚɯ$7"$/3ɯËÜÙÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÓÖÖÚÌɯÓÌÈÍɯÊÖÓÓÌÊÛÐÖÕɯÚÌÈÚÖÕȭɯɯ3ÏÌÚÌɯËÈÛÌÚɯÈÙÌɯ×ÖÚÛÌËɯ
ÌÈÊÏɯàÌÈÙɯÈÚɯÞÌɯÈ××ÙÖÈÊÏɯÛÏÌɯÚÌÈÚÖÕȮɯÉÜÛɯÐÛɯÐÚɯÎÌÕÌÙÈÓÓàɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯÌÕËɯÖÍɯ.ÊÛÖÉÌÙɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯÔÐË-%ÌÉÙÜÈÙàȭɯɯ

.ÜÙɯÓÖÖÚÌɯÓÌÈÍɯÊÖÓÓÌÊÛÐÖÕɯ×ÙÖÎÙÈÔɯÐÚɯÝÌÙàɯÌÈÚàɯÛÖɯ×ÈÙÛÐÊÐ×ÈÛÌɯÐÕɯ-ɯÞÌɯÊÖÓÓÌÊÛɯÓÖÖÚÌɯÓÌÈÝÌÚɯÊÖÕÛÐÕÜÖÜÚÓàɯËÜÙɪ

ÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÛÏÙÌÌɯÔÖÕÛÏɯ×ÓÜÚɯÚÌÈÚÖÕȭɯɯ6ÌɯÊÈÕÕÖÛɯÌßÛÌÕËɯÛÏÌɯÚÌÈÚÖÕɯÈÚɯÚÛÈřɯÐÚɯÊÖÔÔÐŲÌËɯÛÖɯÖÛÏÌÙɯËÜÛÐÌÚɯÈÍÛÌÙɯ

ÛÏÌɯÚÌÈÚÖÕɯÈÕËɯÖÜÙɯÌØÜÐ×ÔÌÕÛɯÐÚɯÉÌÐÕÎɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌËȭɯɯ/ÓÌÈÚÌɯÉÈÎɯÈÕàɯÓÌÈÝÌÚɯàÖÜɯÞÈÕÛɯ×ÐÊÒÌËɯÜ×ɯÜÕÛÐÓɯÓÖÖÚÌɯÓÌÈÍɯ

ÚÌÈÚÖÕɯÉÌÎÐÕÚȭ 

¶ 6ÌɯÏÈÝÌɯÙÌÛÜÙÕÌËɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯÜÚÜÈÓɯàÈÙËɯÞÈÚÛÌɯÊÖÓÓÌÊÛÐÖÕɯÙÖÜÛÌȭɯɯ6ÌɯÈÙÌɯÕÖÛɯÈÉÓÌɯÛÖɯÔÈÒÌɯÈɯÊÖÔ×ÓÌÛÌɯÊàÊÓÌɯ
ÈÙÖÜÕËɯ3ÖÞÕɯÌÈÊÏɯÞÌÌÒɯËÜÌɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯÈÔÖÜÕÛɯÖÍɯËÌÉÙÐÚɯÉÌÐÕÎɯ×ÓÈÊÌËɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯÊÜÙÉȭɯɯ6ÌɯÚÏÖÜÓËɯÚÖÖÕɯÉÌɯÈÉÓÌɯÛÖɯ

ÙÌÈÊÏɯÌÝÌÙàɯÕÌÐÎÏÉÖÙÏÖÖËɯÌÈÊÏɯÞÌÌÒɯÈÚɯÛÏÌɯÈÔÖÜÕÛɯÖÍɯÚÛÖÙÔɯËÌÉÙÐÚɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯÊÜÙÉɯËÌÊÙÌÈÚÌÚȭɯɯ6ÌɯÚÐÕÊÌÙÌÓàɯ

È×ÖÓÖÎÐáÌɯÛÏÈÛɯÞÌɯÊÈÕÕÖÛɯÙÜÕɯÛÏÌɯÌÕÛÐÙÌɯÙÖÜÛÌɯÌÈÊÏɯÞÌÌÒȭ 

 

6ÌɯÈ××ÙÌÊÐÈÛÌɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÙÒɯÖÜÙɯÊÐÛÐáÌÕÚɯÏÈÝÌɯ×ÌÙÍÖÙÔÌËɯÐÕɯÊÜŲÐÕÎȮɯËÙÈÎÎÐÕÎȮɯÈÕËɯÚÛÈÊÒÐÕÎɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÔÈÛÌɪ

ÙÐÈÓɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯÙÖÈËȭɯɯ6ÌɯÈÓÚÖɯÈ××ÙÌÊÐÈÛÌɯàÖÜÙɯ×Èɪ

ÛÐÌÕÊÌɯÈÚɯÞÌɯÏÈÝÌɯÞÖÙÒÌËɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯÛÏÐÚɯËÐÚÈÚɪ

ÛÌÙȭɯɯ6ÌɯÓÖÖÒɯÍÖÙÞÈÙËɯÛÖɯÚÌÝÌÙÈÓɯÔÖÕÛÏÚɯÖÍɯ

ÔÖËÌÙÈÛÌɯÞÌÈÛÏÌÙɯÍÖÙɯÌÝÌÙàÖÕÌɯÛÖɯÌÕÑÖàɯÈÕËɯ

ÌÝÌÙàɯÛÙÌÌɯÛÖɯÙÌÊÖÝÌÙȭ 
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 PARK PARTNERS 

 

Call Chuck Smith  

at 336-454-1138 or visit  

Jamestownõs website at 

www.Jamestown-nc.gov 

for more information on 

how to become a Park 

Partner. 

2014/2015 Proposed Budget 

Town Staff is pleased to present the Draft Budget for Fiscal Year 2014/15, beginning July 1, 2014 and 
ending June 30, 2015 for your consideration. The Draft Budget has been prepared in accordance with 
the North Carolina Local Government Fiscal Control Act as required by NC General Statute Chapter 159-
11. The budget document represents balanced revenues and expenditures. Achieving a balanced budg-
et continues to remain a challenge as infrastructure needs increase and available sources of funding 
decrease or become scarce. 

 

The Draft Budget: 

 

§ Includes a 1  tax increase 

§ Includes a 3% water and sewer rate fee increase 

§ Maintains current levels of service to the citizens 

§ Maintains current levels of benefits for employees 

§ Maintains current staffing levels for all departments  

§ Includes COLA and merit raise increases for employees 

§ Contains funding to purchase a new garbage truck via installment financing  

§ Contains funding for water & sewer extensions to Grandover Shopping Center area 

§ Contains funding and financing for a new Public Services Maintenance facility 

§ Contains funding and financing for renovation of the golf course clubhouse and a new community 
center 

§ The proposed FY 2014/15 total revenues and other financing sources and expenditures and other 
financing uses of all funds represent a 5.90 % increase compared to the FY 2013/14 budget. 

 

 

All revenues which comprise the General Fund have been forecasted in a conservative manner. Staff has 
reviewed the projections for state-collected revenues published every year by the North Carolina 
League of Municipalities, varied data collected by the Piedmont Triad Regional Council, current eco-
nomic trends for Central North Carolina, current nationwide economic trends and historical financial 
data from the Town. 

 

Click here to view the complete detail of the proposed budget message.  

 

Summary  

 

The 2014/15 budget may be summarized as the year of vital improvements to aging facilities and an 
expansion of Jamestown utilities. Now through next budget year we can move forward with a growing 
momentum to construct new infrastructure to serve Jamestown citizens well into the latter part of this 
century.  

 

The proposed FY 2014/15 total revenues and other financing sources and expenditures and other fi-
nancing uses of all funds represent a 5.90 % increase compared to the FY 2013/14 budget.   

 

 

 

 

 

Chuck Smith, Town Manager 

http://www.jamestown-nc.us/downloads/Council/JamestownAnnualBudget2014-15.pdf
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Sanitation work is one of the nasty jobs that 

has to be done. Yet Chris Pierce enjoys his work 

riding the back of the truck. Chris has been an 

official Town employee since January of 2013. 

For a while before coming on as a full time em-

ployee, Chris did the same job for the Town 

through a staffing agency. 

 

Chris is from the area having graduated from 

Ledford High School. He has worked at Black-

busters and also as a photographer at Olan 

Mills. 

 

Duties for sanitation workers are riding the 

garbage truck on Tuesdays and Fridays, picking 

up brush and yard waste on Wednesdays and 

Thursdays and helping with snow removal in 

the winter. The hot weather on the back of the 

truck is Chrisõ least favorite part of the job. He 

doesnõt mind the 

cold in winter. 

Finding òcool 

stuffó while on the 

route is his favor-

ite part of the job.  

 

Jamestown is fortunate to have a really great 

sanitation crew. They are hard workers and 

friendly. Chris really enjoys his fellow sanitation 

workers, driver Sonny Sams and fellow laborer 

Chris Lineback. The public Service guys refer to 

them as the Chrises and he is òcrispyó. 

 

Chris and his wife have recently purchased a 

home in High Point. The house comes equipped 

with a swing , a slide and a dog house which 

thrills his little girl. In his spare time, Chris en-

joys movies, video games, reading and the 

Green Bay Packers. 

Employee HighlightñChris Pierce 

Sanitation Laborer 

Planning Board and Parks & Recrea-
tion Committee Seeking Volunteers  

The Planning Board is seeking applications from citizens who wish to volun-
teer to serve on the Planning Board.  The Planning Board meets as neces-
sary to consider changes to the Land Development Ordinance, review rezon-
ing requests, and other planning-related topics as directed by the Town 
Council.  Members serve a five year term and may serve up to 2 consecutive 
terms.  Meetings are generally the second Monday of the month at 6:30pm 
a t  T o w n  H a l l .  
 
Currently, we are seeking to appoint a new representative from the Townôs 
Extra-territorial jurisdiction (ETJ).  These are areas around Jamestown which 
fall under  our planning authority.  Examples include Cedarwood subdivision, 
Foxhollow subdivision, Clifton Park subdivision, and areas around Harvey 

Rd.   

 

The Parks & Recreation Committee is also seeking volunteers to serve as an ñalternateò member.  Alternates 
serve in the absence of regular members when necessary.  The Parks & Recreation Committee assists Town 
Council with reviews of items specifically related to Wrenn Miller Park, Jamestown Park Golf Course, and the 
Charles Turner Athletic Fields.  Meetings, as necessary, are held on the first Monday of the month at 6:30pm at 

Town Hall. 

 

If you are interested in serving, please contact Martha Wolfe or Matthew Johnson at Town Hall at 336-454-1138 

or by email at mwolfe@jamestown-nc.gov or mjohnson@jamestown-nc.gov.  

mailto:mwolfe@jamestown-nc.gov
mailto:mjohnson@jamestown-nc.gov
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Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire Department wants you to 

be safe this summer.   

Watch the kids and NEVER swim alone. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=DjdHRsV9f17yUM&tbnid=egVafNiwjgV3zM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.redcross.org/prepare/disaster/water-safety&ei=R4qHU9ChOMLLsASTzoKICA&v6u=https://s-v6exp1-ds.metric.gstatic.
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Recycling 

will be 

picked up 

every  

Monday 

during 2014!  

A Million Thanks Project  

¢ƘŜ ¢ƻǿƴ ƻŦ WŀƳŜǎǘƻǿƴ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ǿǊŀǇǇŜŘ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ aƛƭƭƛƻƴ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ tǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜŘ ƻŦ ǿǊƛǝƴƎ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ 
¸ƻǳ ŎŀǊŘǎ ϧ ƭŜǧŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴƴŜƭΦ  ¢ƘŜ Ŭƴŀƭ ǘŀƭƭȅ ǿŀǎ олл ŎŀǊŘǎ ϧ ƭŜǧŜǊǎΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƻƻƪ 
ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǿǊƛǘŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ǘǊƻƻǇǎΦ  L ŀƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŎŀǊŘǎ ϧ ƭŜǧŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǎƳƛƭŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƭŘƛŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ 
ǘƘŜƳΦ 

 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜŘΣ 

 

aŀǊǘƘŀ {Φ ²ƻƭŦŜΣ /a/ 

¢ƻǿƴ /ƭŜǊƪ 

Tree Replacement SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM  

Do you want to help replace trees in Jamestownõs beautiful parks while honoring a loved one? 

The ice storm of March 6th and 7th of this year was very damaging to trees at Jamestown and Wrenn Miller 

Parks. Town staff intends to replace trees removed in most areas of Wrenn Miller Park and in the Jamestown 

Park recreation and entrance areas.  

What you can doé 

By purchasing a commemorative tree you will help restore the natural beauty of our parks while honoring a 

loved one, family, civic club, or business. Town staff will work with you in selecting the tree replacement loca-

tion at either park.  The species of trees planted will be determined by planting location, tree species compati-

bility, and the Townõs master park plan.  Commemorative plaques will be placed on or near the plantings to 

preserve plant health.   Costs range from $200 to $300 each depending on species and include a plaque. 

When will the tree replacement process begin? 

Depending on the hardiness of the tree species, replacement may begin as early as August, however, most 

trees will be planted in September and October of this year.  

Donõt wait, order nowé 

There are very desirable locations available in Wrenn Miller Park along the winding sidewalks and near the 

amphitheater and shelter. A few trees will be replaced along the trail at the Jamestown Park main entrance. 

These very visible locations will most likely be highly sought after, so contact Chuck Smith today to place your 

order for your commemorative tree. 

mailto:csmith@jamestown-nc.gov


April 15, 2014 

Regular Meeting Summary 

 

1.  Minutes from the March 18, 2014 Regular and Closed Session meeting approved. 

2.  Public Hearing resulted in Council approval of an amendment to the Ordinance Prohibit-

ing Concealed Weapons on Municipal Properties ð Click here for amended Ordinance 

3.  Public Hearing resulted in Council approval of an amendment to the Ordinance Related 

to the Collection of Solid Wastes ð Click here for amended Ordinance 

4.  The Council received a state of the housing market annual report from the High Point 

Realtors Association. 

5.  The Council approved the Uniform Parks Rules & Regulation for the Wrenn Miller Park 

and the Jamestown Park ð Click here for approved Parks Rules & Regulations 

6.  A Public Hearing was set for May 20, 2014 to consider renaming a section of Ragsdale 

Road to Dillon Road. 

7.  A Public Hearing was set for May 20, 2014 to consider a rezoning request from Industrial 

to Commercial/Main Street Transitional for the property located at 207 Oakdale Road. 

8.  Council approved a Resolution of Designation of Applicantõs Agent Authorized to apply for 

FEMA Assistance ð Click here for Resolution  

9.  The Mayor presented a Proclamation designating National Public Works Week to Paul 

Blanchard, Public Services Director ð Click here for Proclamation 

10.  The Mayor presented a Proclamation designating Municipal Clerks Week to Martha 

Wolfe, Town Clerk ð Click here for Proclamation 

11.  Council approved a budget amendment. 

12.  Council received Analysis of Financial Position of the Town of Jamestown. 

13. Council held a closed session per G. S. 143-318.11 (a) 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

April 22, 2014 

Special Budget Workshop Meeting Summary 

 

The Council held a workshop to discuss the Town of Jamestown preliminary budget for fiscal 

year July 1, 2014 ð June 30, 2015.  The workshop was held at the Clubhouse located at 

Jamestown Park & Golf Course.  This meeting was a workshop only therefore, no action was 

taken. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
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Council Meeting Highlights 

May 20, 2014 

Regular Meeting Summary 

 

1.  Minutes from April 15, 2014 regular and closed session and April 22, 2014 special budg-

et workshop meetings approved. 

2.  Public Hearing resulted in approval of a rezoning request from Industrial to Commer-

cial/Main Street Transitional the property located at 207 Oakdale Road. 

3.  Public Hearing resulted in approval of a Resolution Renaming a Section of Dil-

Safety Tips for 
Summer 

 

ŝƂƁLƇ ƃƂƆƇ ƂƁ şŴŶŸ-
book or Twitter your 
vacation plans! 

 

Record serial numbers 
for your valuables and 
if possible keep photos 
of them! 

http://www.jamestown-nc.us/downloads/Council/14_04_ConcealWeaponOrd.pdf
http://www.jamestown-nc.us/downloads/Council/14_04_SolidWasteCollOrd.pdf
http://www.jamestown-nc.us/downloads/Council/14_04_ParkRulesRegs.pdf
http://www.jamestown-nc.us/downloads/Council/14_04_FEMA_resolution.pdf
http://www.jamestown-nc.us/downloads/Council/14_04_NPW_Proclamation.pdf
http://www.jamestown-nc.us/downloads/Council/14_04_MunClerkProclamation.pdf


Jamestown Park Golf  

This years Jamestown Park Junior Golf Tournament is scheduled for Monday 
July 7th, entry forms will be available shortly.  In addition to the Junior Tournament, Jamestown 
Park will also once again offer our Junior summer program with unlimited play (space available 
as well as some restricted times) and range balls available to Juniors from June 1 to August 31. 
 The cost of summer Junior plan is $175.   
 

The 7th Annual Ronnie Smith Foundation golf tournament is scheduled for June 7th with regis-
tration available through the Foundation web-site.   
 

Also upcoming 
 

Jamestown Park Blue Bird Open 2 Man event June 14th 
Men's JGA Club Championship June 21st and 22nd 
 
      Michael Hutcheon 
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lon/Ragsdale to Dillon Road ð Click here for Resolution 

4.  The Mayor presented a Proclamation in Observance of Memorial Day to Bruce Dillon, 

Chair of the Jamestown Veterans Committee ð Click here for Proclamation 

5.  Council approved the òLittle Free Library Projectó presented by Shanna Moore, Member 

of the Jamestown Modern Book Club.  The òmailbox libraryó will be located at the Wrenn 

Miller Park for patrons to enjoy reading while visiting the Wrenn Miller Park. 

6.  Council received the monthly Golf Report. 

7.  A Public Hearing was set for June 17th, 2014 to consider approval of the proposed 

budget and budget ordinance for fiscal year 2014-2015. 

8.  Council review the CIP Program for fiscal years 2014/2015 ð 2018/2019.  

9.  The Mayor presented a Resolution to Marissa Lynn Walsh, Ragsdale High School Town 

Council Representative ð Click here for Resolution 

10.  Council appointed Dennis Lain to serve as an alternate member of the Parks & Recre-

ation Advisory Committee. 

11.  Council approved the professional architectural and engineering services contract 

with Robbins Architecture, P.A. for the new Public Services Maintenance Facility.   

12.  Council received the proposed locations of Historic Jamestown Marker Signs to be 

erected by NCDOT. 

13.  Council approved a budget amendment. 

14.  Council discussed the time capsule project to be placed at the Wrenn Miller Park.  

Council sent this project back to the Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee directing the 

committee to prepare a presentation to the Council at the June 17, 2014 meeting. 

15.  Council received Analysis of Financial Position of the Town of Jamestown. 

16.  Council held a closed session per G. S. 143-318.11 (a)  

http://www.jamestown-nc.us/downloads/Council/14_05_renameRagsdaleRes.pdf
http://www.jamestown-nc.us/downloads/Council/14_05_MemorialDayProc.pdf
http://www.jamestown-nc.us/downloads/Council/14_05_Walsh_Res.pdf


Town of Jamestown 

301 E Main St 

PO Box 848 

Jamestown, NC  27282 

 

Phone: 336-454-1138 

Fax: 336-886-3504 

E-mail: sapple@jamestown-nc.gov 

 

Sharen Apple, Editor 

Walking with History! 

Upcoming Events 

June 2  6:30pm Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting 

June 9  6:30pm Planning Board Meeting 

June 17  6:30pm Town Council Meeting 

July 4    Town Hall closed for Independence Day 

July 15   6:30pm Town Council Meeting 

Check the òCalendar of Eventsó section of the website for updates  

Weõre on the  Web! 
jamestown-nc.gov 

TOWN DIRECTORY 

 

Town Hall (Utility billing, Plan-

ning, Finance) 

       (336) 454-1138 

 

Water and Sewer Emergency 

      (336) 454-1218 

 

Jamestown Park 

       (336) 454-4912 

 

Fire Department 

       (336) 454-3473 

 

Sheriffõs Department (non-

emergency)  (336)845-6691 
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DONõT FORGETñThe ASK THE MAYOR column. If you have a 

question for the Mayor Keith Volz, you may call at (336) 454-1138, fax it in at (336) 886-3504 or 

email the  Mayor directly at kvolz@jamestown-nc.gov.  

 

Also, Mayor Volz is in the  office at Town Hall on the Monday prior to the Town Council Meeting each 

month from 3pm-5pm. No appointment is necessary. 

Mayorõs Office 

Hours  

Monday prior to 

Council Meeting 

3-5pm 

First Memorial Day Parade 

http://www.jamestown-nc.us/events.html
mailto:kvolz@jamestown-nc.gov

